

NORTH CAROLINA MARINE FISHERIES COMMISSION DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENT AND NATURAL RESOURCES

COMMISSIONERS

Governor

WILLIAM G. ROSS JR. Secretary

> MAC CURRIN Chairman

DAVID BERESOFF Bolivia Dr. B.J. COPELAND Pittsboro MIKEY DANIELS Wanchese JESS HAWKINS Morehead City JAMES LEUTZE
Wilmington
RUSTY RUSS
Shallotte
BRADLEY STYRON
Cedar Island
MARSHALL WILLIFORD
Edenton



South Atlantic Bishery Manat Cornell

January 11, 2008

Mr. Gregg Waugh, Deputy Executive Director South Atlantic Fishery Management Council 4055 Faber Place Drive, Suite 201 North Charleston, S.C. 29405

Dear Mr. Waugh:

I am writing on behalf of the N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission to comment on potential actions for Amendment 7 (Rock Shrimp) to the South Atlantic Fishery Management Council's Shrimp Fishery Management Plan.

Upon reviewing the scoping document, our commission is pleased with the range of alternatives being considered and has none further to suggest.

North Carolina has permitted fishermen who periodically participate in this fishery who may be affected by the 15,000-pound catch requirement. Many of our fishermen are diverse in their activities and need the capability to participate in a number of fisheries, even though they may not participate every year. We are pleased the advisory panel has suggested alternatives that will accommodate those fishermen who hold permits, but have not met the 15,000-pound catch requirement. We hope the council will consider the needs of our commercial fishermen while developing Amendment 7.

Thank you for the opportunity to comment on this important issue.

Sincerely,

Mac Currin, Chairman

N.C. Marine Fisheries Commission

Cc: Marine Fisheries Commission

Dr. Louis B. Daniel III

Nancy Fish